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    DIVISION OF MOTORIST SERVICES 
 

DATE: 09/27/2022 
 

Technical Advisory 
DL22-035 and RSTL22-031 

SUBJECT: Motor Vehicle and Driver License Legislative and 
Operational Changes Effective October 1, 2022 

 

 

Overview: 
 

The 2022 Legislature passed various bills resulting in changes to motor vehicle and driver 
license laws, effective October 1, 2022.  
 
The deployment for the October 1, 2022 legislative changes was originally scheduled for 
Thursday, September 29, 2022. Due to Emergency Order 092422, pursuant to Executive 
Orders 22-218 and 22-219, the deployment implementing these changes has been postponed 
until Tuesday, October 4, 2022. 
 
Details: 

Below is a summary of October 1, 2022 legislative changes and their impact: 
 
Legislation CS/CS/SB 364:  
Specialty License Plates Effective October 1, 2022 

• Creation of eight (8) specialty plates: 
o Inter Miami CF 
o Safe Haven for Newborns 
o Cancer Research Matters 
o Learn to Fly 
o Swim for Life 
o Down Syndrome 
o Protect Gopher Tortoise 
o Take Stock in Children 

• Addition of a Motorcycle plate for Blue Angels. 
 
User system impact: New vouchers are available for purchase via FRVIS.  
Procedural Impact: Update to procedures. 

• RS-22: Specialty License Plates – New license plates 
• RS-27: Personal License plates – New license plates 
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Legislation CS/CS/SB 914 (Department Bill):  
Expands the existing Private Rebuilt Vehicle Inspection Program to Bay, Broward, Duval, 
Escambia, Hillsborough, Leon, Manatee, Marion, Orange, Palm Beach and Volusia counties 
effective October 1, 2022. 
 
User System Impact: No impact to the user system. 
 
Procedural Impact: Update to TL-37: Application for Certificate of Title for a Rebuilt Motor 
Vehicle, Mobile Home, or Motorcycle Previously Declared Salvage or Junk. 
 

Conclusion: 

If you need additional information, please have your supervisor contact your next level of 
management or the Field Support Center. 


